RESPONSE OF CENTRAL BANK OF NIGERIA (CBN) AND THE NIGERIAN NATIONAL PETROLEUM CORPORATION (NNPC) ON THE ISSUES RAISED BY IN THE FAAC MEETING.
Please recall that at the meeting of the Federation Account Allocation Committee (FAAC), held on Thursday, 15th October, 2020, some issues were raised on the Component Statement of the Central Bank of Nigeria (CBN), and the report of the Nigerian National Petroleum Corporation (NNPC). Consequently, the meeting resolved that:
a. The CBN be requested to provide detailed explanation on the deduction of the sum of ₦14.491 billon form the Federation Account (FA) component statement for the month of September,2020;and
b. The NNPC should furnish the Committee with the list of Priority projects currently being undertaken and also provide explanations for huge variance in the Gas Sales Royalty DPR between the months of August and September, 2020. 
2.	Accordingly, the FAAC Secretariat conveyed the decision of the Committee to the Two (2) Agencies, and below is the summary of the response:
Central Bank of Nigeria
· The CBN explained that there was a transaction error in the month of July, 2020 relating to the transfer of the sum of ₦14,491,219,839.52.
· That the sum of ₦14,808,626,988.95 being the available balance in the gas Sales Royalty Account ought to have been moved to the Federation Account but only the sum of ₦313.407.095.43 was debited from the Gas Sales Account while the sum of ₦14,491,219,839.52 representing DPR JV Royalty was debited from another account.
· Consequently, the Gas Sales Royalty Account was left with the credit sum of ₦14,808,626,988.95 which was inadvertently added to the inflows of the account for the month of August, 2020 which inflated the collections.
· On realizing the error, the CBN engaged DPR and agreed that the sum ₦14,491,219,839.52 being the overstated amount in the month of August, 2020 be not-off from its subsequent in-flow in September, 2020. (See Annexure I)
Nigerian National Petroleum Corporation
· The NNPC forwarded the list of priority projects that are currently being executed and the offered explanation for the variation in the Gas Sales Royalty.
· NNPC explained that the adverse variance of ₦456,966,286.03 was as a result of 36% reduction in Gas Revenue of ₦812,584,914.40 recorded in the month of September, 2020 as against ₦1,269,551,200.43 received in the month of August, 2020.
The full text of the response by NNPC is attached Annexure II
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